



TREETON PARISH COUNCIL.
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH OF TREETON

HELD ON MONDAY 13th MAY 2024 AT 6.30 p.m.

Present.

Councillor Wendy Perker-Foers, Chairperson of the Parish Council, presided over an attendance of 12 persons.

Welcome.

Mrs Parker-Foers opened the meeting and welcomed those present to the Annual Assembly.

Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting of the Annual Assembly held on Monday 22nd May 2023 were distributed by the clerk and approved. 
Accounts.

The Clerk presented a summary of the financial statement for the year ended 31st March 2024. This was accepted by the meeting.

Chairperson's Report.
Welcome to the Annual Report of the Parish Council to its residents in which I want to reflect on our work over the last year and share our plans for the forthcoming year. 

We completed our War Memorial Garden project in the autumn with the siting of a bench and the planting of several hundred crocus and daffodil bulbs which was a real pleasure to see over Spring. We now have a wonderful space for you all to enjoy and on which we hope to host small community events the next of which will be a 1940’s Garden Party to commemorate the 80th Anniversary of the D-Day Landings. 

We continued with our summer planting and beautiful flower holsters on the lamp posts across the village last summer and the lit Christmas trees also made a return, this time without tinsel and of a much better quality. We hope you enjoyed them both and please do look out for the flower holsters in a few weeks’ time in early June.  

The Reading Room refurbishment is now completed, the space looks fresh and welcoming and it was a pleasure to host the first of our, what we plan to be annual, Treeton’s Heros event last October. Congratulations again to all the nominees it was lovely to share your evening with you.

Our Parish Councillor and Housing Champion surgeries, sometimes joined by one of our local Police Officers, take place as an informal drop in on the first Wednesday of each month. Do come along if you have any queries or concerns you think we can help you with.

The youth club led on our behalf by SJD Sports and hosted at the Community Centre continues to be popular and it is a nice to see children and young people from the village and beyond enjoying a range of activities.  

Looking forward, as part of a partnership with Rotherham Borough Council and the Police, the Parish Council has purchased 4 CCTV cameras which will be sited at the three entrance/exit points of the village and one in a central location as part of our commitment to helping reduce crime, improve detection and conviction rates and maintain public safety.
Finally, I would like to thank our staff for all they do and, in particular, Julie James our very able Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer who will be retiring at the end of May. The Parish Council has benefited greatly from Julie’s immense knowledge, experience and tenacity for getting things done. Julie has worked tirelessly on behalf of its residents and has played a big part in the many improvements made within the village. She has been instrumental in successfully obtaining external grants to help fund many of these including the recent work on the War Memorial and the refurbishment of the Reading Room. We are enormously grateful for all the support she has provided to the Parish Council during her tenure and she leaves us in a much stronger position as we move forward. On behalf of the entire Parish Council, we thank her for her hard work and we wish Julie a happy and much deserved retirement.

At this point and having no further business, the Chairperson thanked all those present and declared the meeting closed.

Chairperson:

Date:
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